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DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

FINANCE, BUDGET AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Tuesday, December 2, 2008

DAA Flight Center Building 

1st Floor Conference Room
A meeting of the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, on Tuesday, December 2, 2008.  Chairman Huizenga called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m.  

Commissioners Present:  Huizenga, Donnelly, Davis.  Commissioner Davis participated by Telephone Conference Call. 

Commissioners Absent:  None   

DuPage Airport Authority Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Lisa Maedgen, Director of Finance and Administration; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; John Schlaman, General Manager, PLGC; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison.

Others:  None

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Review of the October 2008 Financial Statements.
Lisa Maedgen provided a review of the Financial Statements: 

Total Operating Revenues overall increased 6.8% from 2007.   Total Operating Expenses increased overall 13% from 2007.  Net Operating Income decreased 28% from 2007.  Non Operating Revenue decreased nearly 2% overall and Non-Operating Expenses decreased 23% from 2007.  Total Capital Development Program increased 2.5% from 2007. 

Total Cash Balance – Ending increased 37% from 2007.  Discussion followed.

Review and discussion of the Draft 2009 Budget & Appropriations for Fiscal Year Beginning January 1, 2009 and Ending December 31, 2009.

Executive Director Bird explained that only minor changes have been made in the budget since the last review and the final 2009 Budget and Appropriations Ordinance will be presented to the Finance Committee at the January meeting.   He continued with discussion relating to the DuPage National Technology Park (DNTP) budget.  Mrs. Maedgen provided a copy of the DNTP Budget for the committee’s review.

Proposed Resolution 2008-1413; Disposition of Surplus Personal Property.

Mark Doles advised that earlier in the year a new telephone system was installed for the Airport Authority and Flight Center.  He added that staff is requesting authorization for disposition of the old Mitel phone system, utilizing eBay for sale of the old phone system.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Donnelly to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2008-1413; Disposition of Surplus Personal Property.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Resolution 2008-1416; Award of Bid to Cryotech Deicing Technology for the Procurement of Runway Deicing Fluid.
Byron Miller advised that the Airport Authority bid this item early in the year and due to a national shortage there were no bids returned for this product.  He continued that the product was rebid with three bids returned. Cryotech Deicing Technology was the low, responsive bidder and staff recommended approval.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2008-1416; Award of Bid to Cryotech Deicing Technology for the Procurement of Runway Deicing Fluid.   The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Other Business

None

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Donnelly to adjourn the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee; the motion was seconded and was passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 10:35 a.m. 

Approved – January 14, 2009 Board Meeting                                                      
Peter H. Huizenga, Chairman

Finance, Budget and Audit Committee

